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FACTS & FIGURES Chairman & President’s Message
Dear Friends,

We are proud to share with you the USS Constitution Museum’s annual report which highlights a 
tremendous year of successes and new beginnings. This past year, students enjoyed a richer, more 
immersive experience, exploring Constitution’s history on the decks where it really happened. The 
learning continued for all ages through new programs such as our Leadership Speaker Series, which 
sparked community conversations about courage, commitment, and naval service.

Together with our partners in the National Park Service and the U.S. Navy, we are working to reimagine 
the visitor experience of the Charlestown Navy Yard.  Through the power of partnership, the Navy Yard 
will become a place that celebrates our waterfront community in all its diversity and depth.

As part of this bold vision, the Museum is exploring a move right next to USS Constitution on Pier 1, 
where we will present a unified visitor orientation to all the Navy Yard has to offer. We will become a 
new gateway to the waterfront, where visitors will explore “Old Ironsides’” legacy in our exhibits before 
walking on her decks. Dynamic rotating exhibits and vibrant programs will expand our scope and 
examine new perspectives, inviting visitors to discover our broader naval and maritime heritage.

This has the potential to build on our proven success at making history engaging and accessible 
every day, like our All Aboard! partnership with the Navy. As you will read in this report, this interactive 
education program empowers students to think critically and creatively both in our galleries and on 
board Constitution.

We hope you will be as excited as we are about the opportunities to create vibrant, memorable 
experiences in the Navy Yard. In the course of her 221 years, “Old Ironsides” has become an enduring 
symbol of our nation’s innovation and ideals. We look forward to creating a proper introduction to 
her… the jewel in the crown of the Navy Yard!

Thank you for your generosity in 2018. Together we will ensure that the stories of USS Constitution and 
those who shaped her history are never forgotten, always remain relevant, and inspire as many people 
as possible.

Bravo Zulu!

Anne Grimes Rand 
President & CEO

Paul E. George 
Chairman, Board of Trustees

341,865
Museum Visitors

39
Full and  

Part Time Staff

$703,488
Total Visitor Donations

7,307
Museum passes distributed to participants 
of summer reading programs

16,752
Student Group Visitors

50
States represented 

by visitors

300
Chief Petty Officer Selectees 

visited the Museum

3,575
Gallery Programs 

provided

170
Libraries offered USS Constitution 
Museum passes to their patrons

31
New Acquisitions

55
Free bus trips for 
student groups 

2,073
Visitors enjoy Free Fun Friday at the Museum 
sponsored by Highland Street Foundation

2,494
Boston Public School students served 
through free Museum programs

January 1, 2018 - December 31, 2018

Michael Blanchard

Cover photo by Matt Teuten, Courtesy of the National Parks of Boston
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8We kicked off 2018 with 
our friends from the Na-
tional Park Service and U.S. 
Navy to welcome feedback 
from the public about the 
Charlestown Navy Yard 
visitor experience.

Staff participated in 
#MuseumSelfieDay that 
encourages museum 
visitation and interaction 
with exhibits and art.

Each year we work with 
the U.S. Navy to design a 
course that supports the 
interpretive efforts of USS 
Constitution crewmembers 
in engaging diverse audi-
ences during their visit.

The 39th annual Masters 
of Miniature model ship 
show featured 60 models 
from the USS Constitution 
Model Shipwright Guild, 
including a selection of 
ships that served during 
the Civil War.

Supporters helped us raise 
over $300,000 at our 2017 
Chairman’s Dinner and 
to show our appreciation 
we hosted a reception at 
the Hampshire House on 
Beacon Hill.

We hosted a delegation 
from Boston’s sister city, 
Strasbourg, France, who 
wanted to experience our 
innovative exhibits and 
interpretation tactics in 
advance of their history 
exhibition later this year.

Thanks to the Highland 
Street Foundation thou-
sands of visitors enjoyed 
the Museum for free as 
part of their Free Fun 
Fridays program.

We said “thank you” to our 
members, several of whom 
have been with the Mu-
seum for over 40 years, at 
an appreciation reception 
aboard “Old Ironsides”.

The Secretaries of the Inte-
rior and Navy announced 
the approval of $3M to the 
National Parks of Boston 
to kick-off the activation 
of a new visitor experience 
plan for the Charlestown 
Navy Yard.

Museum Educators joined 
USS Constitution for an 
underway cruise in Boston 
Harbor to honor Gold Star 
Families, teachers, and 
librarians.

John F. Lehman, former 
Secretary of the Navy 
under President Reagan, 
shared his experience in the 
Cold War at sea and other 
insights, including recently 
declassified information, 
from his new book Oceans 
Ventured, at our Leadership 
Speaker Series.

Over 400 guests helped us 
raise over $325,000 as we 
honored Congresswoman 
Niki Tsongas and Dr. Gary P. 
Kearney for their exemplary 
leadership and outstanding 
public service at our Salute 
to Service Gala.

Supporters helped us raise 
thousands of dollars on 
#GivingTuesday to fund 
free transportation to the 
Museum for Boston Public 
School students.

Museum staff and Board 
members were invited 
to welcome the Navy’s 
newest ship to the fleet at 
the commissioning cere-
mony for the USS Thomas 
Hudner.

Gary Foreman, Assistant 
Manager of Interpretation 
& Visitor Services, spoke 
on behalf of the Museum 
as Constitution’s crew 
commemorated the 206th 
anniversary of the victory 
over HMS Java.

Museum President Anne 
Grimes Rand spoke on 
the historic relationship 
of USS Constitution and 
Pearl Harbor during the 
National Parks of Boston’s 
commemoration of the 
attack on Pearl Harbor.

We partnered with the 
USS Thomas Hudner 
Commissioning Commit-
tee to present New York 
Times bestselling author 
Adam Makos and his book 
Devotion which shares the 
story of U.S. Navy aviator 
duo Thomas Hudner and 
Jesse Brown.

Our Director of Exhibits 
Robert Kiihne received a 
New England Museum As-
sociation Excellence Award 
for his contribution to our 
Forest to Frigate exhibit 
and commitment to the 
visitor experience.

Retired Marine Corps Gen-
eral Richard “Butch” Neal 
joined us in honoring the 
first Marine killed aboard 
USS Constitution during 
our annual LT William S. 
Bush Memorial Breakfast.

We honored historian 
James D. Hornfischer and 
the PT-305 Restoration 
Team from the National 
World War II Museum in 
New Orleans, LA at our 
Salute to Maritime Heritage 
awards ceremony and 
reception.

Over 2,500 visitors cel-
ebrated the birth of our 
nation with hands-on pro-
grams and learned more 
about USS Constitution 
who defended the values 
and ideals for our freedom 
and independence.

The Secretaries of the 
Interior and Navy joined 
us aboard USS Constitution 
to commemorate the 76th 
anniversary of the Battle of 
Midway.

Three local artists featured 
installations throughout 
the Navy Yard and in the 
Museum in the National 
Parks of Boston’s Art on 
the Trails to Freedom. The 
mixed-media installa-
tions, including Assembly 
by Chris Frost, explored 
historical themes from the 
Navy Yard.

Imaginations soared at 
our first LEGO Maritime 
Festival where visitors built 
everything from tall ships 
to grey hulls.

We joined USS Constitu-
tion’s officers and crew to 
commemorate “Old Iron-
sides’” victory over HMS 
Cyane and HMS Levant and 
welcomed the command-
er of the 7th Fleet, VADM 
Phillip G. Sawyer.

We joined our Navy Yard 
Partners in welcoming 
nearly 500 Vietnam vet-
erans with an underway 
cruise, live entertainment, 
and a ceremony to com-
memorate the 50th anniver-
sary of the Vietnam War.

We promoted the Charles-
town Navy Yard at the 
annual Greater Boston 
Concierge Association 
trade show with our 
partners from the National 
Parks of Boston and USS 
Constitution.

Portraits took center stage 
at our annual Collections 
Open House & Rum Party 
and guests voted for their 
favorite rum cocktail 
during the Privateer Rum 
Challenge.

At our annual Staff Ap-
preciation Reception we 
recognized five staff mem-
bers who have collectively 
worked at the Museum for 
75 years.

New board members got 
a behind-the-scenes look 
at the work of each depart-
ment and tried their hand 
at our gallery program, 
Built to Win.



ACQUISITIONS

1.	 Wax relief profile portrait of Lieutenant 
Peter St. Medard, Jr., part of the Peter  
St. Medard Collection,  early 19th century.  

The Commodores Fund Purchase

2.	 Sheet music for Captain E. G. Austin’s Quick 
Step, “A Yankee Ship and a Yankee Crew,” 
1837. 

Edward McManus Gift

3.	 Two brass cufflinks made of copper 
removed from USS Constitution,  
late 19th century. 

Kelly Dinan Gift

4.	 Lithograph of The Decapitation of a great 
Blockhead by the Mysterious agency of the 
Claret coloured Coat, 1834.  

The Commodores Fund Purchase

5.	 Broadside featuring Hull’s Victory: or, Huzza 
for the Constitution, early 19th century.  

The Commodores Fund Purchase

6.	 Oil on canvas portrait of  
Abigail Hallam Chew, 19th century.  

Abby Chew Williams Gift

7.	 Manuscript comprised of three sets of 
internal rules and regulations for USS 
Congress commanded by Charles Morris in 
1816, USS Congress commanded by Arthur 
Sinclair in 1817, and USS Constitution 
commanded by Jacob Jones in 1821-1822. 

The Commodores Fund Purchase

8.	 Jointer plane made of white oak removed 
from USS Constitution by William Walter 
Jones, who worked as a ship’s carpenter  
at the Charlestown Navy Yard, 1917. 

Robert Jones Gift

9.	 Postal Cachet signed by 17 of USS 
Constitution’s Commanding Officers,  
1947-2018.  
John C. Havice Gift
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On October 5, 2018, we joined our friends from the 
National Park Service and the U.S. Navy to announce 
the activation of a new Visitor Experience Plan for the 
Charlestown Navy Yard / Boston National Historical 
Park. Both the Secretary of the Navy and the Secretary 
of the Interior were on hand for the kick-off event. The 
Department of the Interior has committed $3 million to 
this project, with a portion of these funds appropriated 
for the design of a new USS Constitution Museum and 
Navy Yard visitor center in the Hoosac Warehouse located 
next to “Old Ironsides.”

The Charlestown Navy Yard Partners, which includes the 
National Parks of Boston, USS Constitution Museum, USS 
Constitution, and the Naval History & Heritage Command 
Detachment Boston, unveiled a new Visitor Experience 
Plan in 2018. Developed by Waltham-based Sasaki 
Associates, the plan addresses opportunities in three key 
locations within the Navy Yard: the Gateway, Great Lawn, 
and Waterfront.

“The Visitor Experience Plan is the first of its kind for the 
National Park,” said National Parks of Boston General 
Superintendent Michael Creasey. “We imagine that the 
park will be activated in ways that will offer experiential 
learning opportunities as well as connections to the 
broader community through special events and links to 
the Navy Yard at large, waterfront and harbor.”

Superintendent Creasey continued, “What is most 
exciting about this project is the number of partnerships 
that have been engaged in a collective vision for how 
all the pieces of this Navy Yard puzzle will fit together. 
Strategically located along the Freedom Trail, the new 
USS Constitution Museum and center will provide an 
orientation to ‘Old Ironsides’ and connections to the 
iconic historic sites throughout Boston, as well as to the 
Boston Harbor Islands.”

NAVY YARD LEADERSHIP

USS Constitution Museum President Anne Grimes Rand addressed the audience during the October 5, 2018 announcement 
of $3 million to begin activating the Navy Yard Visitor Experience Plan. Leadership from the Navy Yard Partners, city and state 
officials, and the Secretaries of the Interior and the Navy were in attendance.

The first step in this plan will address the Gateway to 
the Navy Yard that includes Gate 1 and the Hoosac 
Warehouse, historically known as Hoosac Stores 1 & 
2. Built in the mid-1890s, Hoosac Warehouse became 
part of the Boston National Historical Park when the 
Charlestown Navy Yard closed in 1974. This building will 
serve as an orientation center, housing both the USS 
Constitution Museum and the National Park Service’s 
visitor center as well as offices for the two organizations.

For guidance moving forward with this project, the USS 
Constitution Museum was selected from a competitive 
pool of 34 applicants to receive a pro bono consulting 
engagement by Harvard Business School Association 
of Boston’s Community Action Partners (CAP). CAP is a 
volunteer organization of Harvard Business School and 
Kennedy School alumni helping Boston-area nonprofits 
apply management skills to their business challenges.

“The move presents many new opportunities for 
immersing our visitors—nearly half a million each year—
in the legacy of ‘Old Ironsides’ and the broader narrative 
of naval and maritime history,” said USS Constitution 
Museum President Anne Grimes Rand. “The CAP study 
will provide us with the necessary insight into making 
this transition a success!”

A conceptual rendering of the proposed gateway to the Navy 
Yard and future home of the USS Constitution Museum and 
Navy Yard Visitor Center.

Below: Attendees gathered next to the Hoosac Warehouse for 
the October 5 announcement.

Photo by Matt Teuten, Courtesy of the National Parks of Boston

Michael Blanchard

For more information about the  
Visitor Experience Plan visit 

charlestownnavyyard.org



MESSAGE FROM THE 
75TH COMMANDING OFFICER

Greg M. Cooper Photography

Michael Blanchard

Michael Blanchard Michael Blanchard



A LEADER IN EDUCATION
On September 21, 2018 we joined the officers and 
crew aboard USS Constitution for an underway cruise in 
honor of those who have given so much of themselves 
– our Gold Star Families and state educators. Nearly 400 
military family members, teachers, and librarians were 
treated to skyline views of Boston as a thank you for 
their tremendous support of the U.S. Armed Services, 
veterans, and youth. 

“It’s an honor and a privilege to work with the Navy and 
know that our children are not forgotten,” said Karen 
Lounsbury, President of the Boston Chapter of 
American Gold Star Mothers, Inc. “To have the Navy 
open up Constitution and dedicate the day is an  
honor and a privilege because it lets us know that the 
Navy remembers.”

These families were joined by another group of public 
servants committed to our children, as hundreds of 
educators and librarians came aboard “Old Ironsides” for 
the first time.

Jessica McNiff, a teacher from the Samuel Adams 
Elementary School located on the harbor in East Boston, 
thanked us for the opportunity to be aboard and noted 
that she was able to FaceTime with the 3rd, 4th, and 5th 
grade students as they observed “Old Ironsides” sail  
by the school.

The underway was an opportunity for the USS 
Constitution Museum, as a leader in education, to 
interface with educators and share with them the 
many resources we make available to them and their 
students. Educators learned about our Engage Families 
Project which gives museum and library professionals 
the tools needed to develop exhibits and programs 
that actively engage adults and children together. We 
also shared information about All Aboard!, our landmark 
program developed with the U.S. Navy which integrates 
STEM and history-based learning both in the Museum  
and aboard Constitution.

“This has been an unbelievable experience,” said Garcia 
Dalzon, a 9th grade history teacher at East Boston High 
School. “What I teach my students about USS Constitution 
is in a book. They might see something like it in a movie, 
but to actually have an opportunity to be on Constitution 
and actually experience the Ship was absolutely 
amazing. I want to bring my class to the Ship so they can 
experience the real thing.”

Relationships forged aboard USS Constitution that day 
sparked enthusiasm from several educators, including 
teachers from the Boston Latin School. Together with 
Constitution and the National Parks of Boston, we 
welcomed the 8th grade classes (nearly 400 students) 
from BLS to the Charlestown Navy Yard for three days 
of customized visits. Students rotated through activities 
with Museum staff, Constitution sailors, and National 
Park Service rangers that focused on political, economic, 
and social spheres in the early United States Republic. 
“This was a unique opportunity and an amazing learning 
experience,” said BLS teacher Sandra Stuppard. “The 
children of Boston will benefit.”

Over 40 3rd grade students and their teachers from 
East Boston’s Donald McKay School, which received 
EdVestor’s 2018 “School on the Move” prize, visited 
us in the Navy Yard after the underway cruise. They 
toured “Old Ironsides” before participating in our Built 
to Win program that challenges participants to create 
a model ship that floats using rudimentary resources. 
One student shared, “when we went to the Ship it felt 
like I was back in time…it felt amazing,” while a teacher 
exclaimed that “the children could see how the Ship was 
built and therefore could make their own boats. Thank 
you for all of the knowledge shared with them!”

As a leader in education, we are proud to build 
upon these new relationships and continue to offer 
memorable learning experiences through exciting 
hands-on opportunities that transport students back in 
time through the history of USS Constitution.

USS Constitution Museum Educators Susan Reed and Sarah Dunbar inform guests of the many educational resources available 
from the Museum.

Students from the Boston Latin School learn together in 
Forest to Frigate, one of our hands-on exhibits.

“Old Ironsides” makes her way down Boston Harbor during the 
underway cruise honoring Gold Star Families and Educators.

U.S. Navy Photo



A LEGACY OF IMPACT

Contact:

When Tom Kershaw first opened the Hampshire House 
on Beacon Hill in 1969, he knew he wanted to create 
an inviting space with a local, intimate feel. Remarkable 
serendipity followed – Tom’s cozy pub in the basement 
of the Hampshire House was selected as the template for 
the pub in the long-running TV show, Cheers. And countless 
visitors have found their way to Beacon Street since. 

Originally from Philadelphia, Tom came to Boston as a 
student at Harvard Business School. He has fortunately 
stayed and dedicated his career to making Boston a 
leading destination for visitors, many of whom have 
enjoyed walking the decks of “Old Ironsides.” “What 
better symbol of the formation of our new independent 
country than the USS Constitution that defended our 
emerging nation in the War of 1812,” says Tom. “To have her 
in Boston more than 200 years later is simply fabulous.”

Tom first got involved with the USS Constitution Museum 
in 1991 as an Overseer. He now serves as a Trustee, and 
with his guidance, the Museum has achieved record-high 
visitation, hosted international tall ships, and opened 
award-winning exhibits. As the Museum’s transformative 

visitor experience plan gets underway this year, he is 
looking forward to welcoming even more people to the 
Charlestown Navy Yard. 

As a dedicated philanthropist, Tom’s Cheers for Children 
fund has raised over one million dollars for Boston’s 
youth since 1980. As part of this initiative, he supports 
the Museum’s commitment to sharing the City’s maritime 
heritage with local students. “We have this remarkable 
historical resource right in our backyard,” explains Tom. 
“The Museum’s educational programs do vital work in 
making the past accessible and exciting for young people.”

Inspired by Constitution’s own legacy, Tom has included 
the Museum in his estate plan. In appreciation for his 
generosity, the Museum is delighted to recognize Tom 
as a founding member of the Saltonstall Legacy Society. 
“As so many visitors can attest, Constitution is an icon of 
Boston’s patriotic past, and a symbol of its promising 
future,” says Tom.  “After speaking with Museum staff, I 
was comfortable that my support, and that of other 
Legacy Society donors, would ensure an exciting future 
for the Museum.”

Begin your legacy today

The Saltonstall Legacy Society for naval and maritime heritage 
honors all donors who have made bequests to ensure that 
the Museum has the resources to continue its mission well 
into the future. Through your forethought and support, the 
Museum is able to share the stories of America’s Ship of State 
for generations to come.

Melinda K. Cheston, Director of Development  
mcheston@usscm.org  |  617-426-1812 x105

“Joining the Saltonstall Legacy Society is 
my opportunity to share Boston’s special 
character with the next generation.”

- Tom Kershaw, Chairman, The Hampshire House Corporation



A MODEL OF COMMITMENT

Hudner’s dedication inspired Amicangioli to bid 
on the Corsair model. Raised in Newton Highlands, 
Massachusetts, he served in the U.S. Navy for 26 years and 
is now a commercial pilot out of Chugiak, Alaska. He has 
been a member and supporter of the USS Constitution 
Museum since 1980. When he saw the model featured on 
the Museum’s Gala invitation, he knew he had to bid on 
it. “I was in contact with the Museum about bidding [for 
the model] prior to the Gala. Coincidentally, the event 
coincided with my visit to Massachusetts to see family.”

As he placed his bid, he knew he wanted to share the 
model plane with young people. He donated the model 
to the Museum of Flight in Rome, Georgia where he 
serves as the Chief of Flight Training & Standards as a 
volunteer T-28B Trojan pilot. “My motivation for placing 
the model [there] and highlighting the story of Hudner 
and Brown is that we get a lot of underprivileged students 
who tour [the Museum of Flight],” he said. “I want them to 
know that if an impoverished Jesse Brown could rise up 
and better himself so can they. If there’s just one student 
out of 10 who can be inspired by Jesse Brown I feel that 
mission is being accomplished.”

The Museum of Flight, which is dedicated to raising 
awareness of aviation and its role in shaping our nation’s 
history, now features the model plane on display and 
plans to add an exhibit about the heroism and friendship 
of Tom Hudner and Jesse Brown. Amicangioli adds, 
“I want to highlight the bond and total commitment 
that the two had for one another, not just as lead and 
wingman, but as two individuals totally dedicated to the 
task and the service.”

Thanks to Amicangioli’s generosity, this symbol of  
the aviators’ loyalty and courage will inspire the  
next generation with its story of naval flight and  
close friendship.

On October 25, 2018, over 400 guests joined us for the 
Salute to Service Gala to honor then-Congresswoman 
Niki Tsongas and Museum Trustee Dr. Gary P. Kearney 
for their exemplary leadership and outstanding public 
service. Between sponsorships, ticket sales, Fund the 
Future, and a silent auction, we raised over $325,000 in 
support of the Museum’s education programs. At the 
auction, bidding was fierce over exceptional items like 
original artwork, unique trips, and memorabilia made 
from “Old Ironsides”’ copper and wood. But one item, 
and its remarkable backstory, stood out: a model of a  
Vought F4U Corsair signed by Medal of Honor recipient 
Thomas Hudner, Jr.

The model is a scale replica of the planes flown by 
Hudner and his wingman Jesse Brown, the U.S. Navy’s 
most famous aviator duo and an inspiring example of 
friendship and loyalty. Hudner, a white New Englander, 
passed up Harvard to fly fighter planes for his country.  

An African American sharecropper’s son from Mississippi, 
Brown became the Navy’s first black carrier pilot. The 
Korean War brought together these two men from 
different backgrounds and they soon became friends 
and wingmen. When Brown’s plane went down on 
December 4, 1950, Hudner intentionally crash-landed 
his plane to try and save him. Though unable to rescue 
Brown, Hudner received the Medal of Honor for his 
valiant action and selfless devotion to his shipmate. 

“The piece of the story that affects me is the total 
devotion and commitment both men had toward one 
another,” said Frederick Amicangioli, who won the bidding 
for the model plane. He relates his own experience as a 
Navy aviator to their example. “I became aware of the 
Hudner and Brown story back in the 1980s when I was 
a student Navy pilot,” recalls Amicangioli. “Their story is 
about what squadron mates, working under extremely 
austere and stressful conditions, do for one another.”

“I want to highlight the bond 
and total commitment that the 
two had for one another …”

Fred Amicangioli posed with his T-28B Trojan. 
[Courtesy Fred Amicangioli]

Ensign Jesse Brown and LTJG Tom Hudner. 
[U.S. Navy Photos]

Model of the Vought F4U Corsair signed by Medal of Honor recipient Captain Thomas Hudner, Jr.
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Sandra Regan

A. Heaton Robertson

Glen Ross, M.D.

Mike Rowsey

Thomas E. Rudden

Matthew Santangelo

Stephen Schnitzer

Daniel Scully

Gary L. Smith

Gregory J. Spanos

Michael J. Stapf

Jessica Stebbins

Dean H. Steeger

Stewart H. Steffey, Jr.

Donald Turner

CMDCM (AW/SS/SW) David Twiford, USN

Francisco Ureña

Thomas A. Vecchiolla

Richard Volkin

Allison R. Walk

CAPT Kevin Wensing, USN (Ret.)

CAPT Sunita Williams, USN (Ret.)

BOARD OF TRUSTEES BOARD OF OVERSEERS



EXECUTIVE MARKETING &  
COMMUNICATIONS

CURATORIAL

FINANCE &  
ADMINISTRATION

EXHIBITS

DEVELOPMENT

MUSEUM LEARNING

Anne Grimes Rand, President & CEO

Jackie Hibbard, Senior Vice President & COO/CFO

Sarah Watkins, Senior Vice President & CXO
Sarah Watkins, Senior Vice President & CXO 

Sarah Watkins, Senior Vice President & CXO

Carl Herzog, Public Historian

Kate Monea, Archivist 

Harrie Slootbeek, Collections & Exhibit Manager

Melinda K. Cheston, Director of Development

Benjamin Maher, Research and Communications Assistant 

Sandra Publicover, Manager of Foundation Relations

Robert Kiihne, Director of Exhibits 

Jon Christensen, Creative Services Manager 

Bill Frese, Exhibition Carpenter 

Orlando Lopez, Exhibit & Maintenance Technician

David Pendergast, Maintenance

Harrie Slootbeek, Collections & Exhibit Manager

Lester Walker, Maintenance

Jackie Hibbard, Senior Vice President & COO/CFO

Brian Miskell, Administrative Coordinator 

Denise Nichols, Bookkeeper

Sarah Watkins, Senior Vice President & CXO 

Sarah Dunbar, Special Projects Coordinator  

Gary Foreman, Assistant Manager of Interpretation & Visitor Services  

Susan Reed, Senior Educator 

Jennifer Zanolli, Manager of Interpretation & Visitor Services 

RETAIL
Michael Gendreau, Store Director

Amanda Elliott, Sales Lead 

Timothy O’Connor, Assistant Store Director

Betsy Dorrian 

Lynne Johansson 

Christian Maldonado

Daniel Sawyer

Christopher Wrenn

James Bennet

Erica Colwell

Tracy Das

Aedan McLaughlin 

Brianna Murphy

Lisa Newman 

Michelle O’Neil

Josephine Sulin

STAFF

“This is really a 
phenomenal museum. 
We’re from D.C. so our 
expectations are really high.”

“My dad specifically chose the 
closest hotel to USS Constitution 
and he went there like 3 out of 
the 7 days they were here.”

“We came last year and 
the children had such an 
amazing time they wanted 
to come back.”

Service Representatives

Educators

Staff list as of February 2019

Greg M. Cooper Photography



FINANCIALS

ASSETS 2018 2017

Cash and cash equivalents  $536,864  $848,850 

Accounts receivable  94,323  4,874 

Grants receivable  159,390  230,337 

Unconditional promises to give  25,700  45,906 

Inventory  48,705  122,974 

Prepaid expenses  26,214  5,849

Due from unrestricted net assets  343,296  463,807 

Trust residuary  296,000  279,000 

Investments  7,617,838  7,169,170 

Building improvements, exhibits, and equipment, net  1,332,277  1,035,823 

Intangible Assets  72,500 -

TOTAL ASSETS  $10,553,107  $10,206,590 

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS 2018 2017

Liabilities

Accounts payable  $172,111  $67,489 

Accrued expenses  212,985  240,112 

Other liabilities  11,169  11,781 

Due to restricted net assets  343,296  463,807 

Annuity payable  127,461  132,248 

Total liabilities  867,022  915,437 

Net assets  9,686,085  9,291,153 

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS  $10,553,107  $10,206,590 

FINANCIAL POSITION 
March 31, 2018 and March 31, 2017

OPERATING SUPPORT AND REVENUES: 2018 2017

Contributions  $609,343  $998,410 

Special events/appeals  563,396  617,432 

Grants  434,923  437,692 

In-kind support  51,723  68,806 

Membership dues  55,900  54,405 

Admission fees  625,330  669,286 

Retail operations  486,518  1,447,167 

Other  31,633  28,745 

Net assets released from restrictions  - -

Income from spending policy  -  - 

TOTAL OPERATING SUPPORT AND REVENUE  2,858,766  4,321,943 

OPERATING EXPENSES: 2018 2017

Program expenses

Curatorial  1,012,762  912,450 

Education/interpretation services  1,367,264  1,259,985 

Retail operations  283,755  1,134,042 

Marketing  55,832 33,178

Total program expenses  2,719,613  3,339,655 

Support services

Administration  375,692  316,310 

Fundraising  132,900  157,963 

Costs of direct benefits to donors  110,730  116,400 

Total support services  619,322  590,673 

TOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES  3,338,935  3,930,328 

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS FROM OPERATING ACTIVITIES  (480,169)  391,615

NONOPERATING ACTIVITIES: 2018 2017

Net investment return  870,383  719,569 

Annuity liability revaluation adjustment  (12,282) (100,533)

Unrealized gain on trust residuary  17,000  16,000 

CHANGE IN NET ASSETS FROM NONOPERATING ACTIVITIES  875,101  635,036 

Change in net assets  394,932  1,026,651 

Net assets, beginning of year  9,291,153  8,264,502 

Net assets, end of year  $9,686,085  $9,291,153 

For the Years Ended March 31, 2018 and March 31, 2017

STATEMENTS OF ACTIVITIES AND CHANGES IN NET ASSETS

*now reported at net

*

*



The following lists of donors include gifts made to the USS Constitution Museum from January 1, 2018 – December 31, 2018.

GENEROUS SUPPORTERS

$25,000 and above 
Anonymous 

Mr. Caleb Loring, Jr.*

Mr. and Mrs. G. West Saltonstall

Paul W. and Mary Beth Sandman

Mr. Daniel Smith and Ms. Elizabeth Riley

$10,000 - $24,999 
William C. Fuller, Jr., Ph.D.

Paul and Helen George 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Kelleher

Mr. Thomas A. Kershaw

Dennis Langwell 

Ms. Alison Nolan

John W. and Jeanne M. Rowe

Mr. Taylor B. Wagenseil

William H. White

$5,000 - $9,999  
Mr. C. William Carey 

Hon. Paul William Garber and  

   Hon. Philip C. Garber

Kathryn and John Hamill

Gary and Susan Kearney

Drew Ley and Carol Searle

Mr. and Mrs. Kent A. Lovelady

CDR Tyrone G. Martin, USN (Ret.)

John and Maryann Mulattieri

William P. Rice, Jr.  

$2,500 - $4,999 
Jack and Kip Abbott

F. M. Amicangioli

Ms. Nancy L. Donahue

Mr. and Mrs. George L. Duncan

Liliana M. Gutierrez and Daniel H. Kaufman

James and Jeanne Kras

Mr. Sinan Kunt

Mr. Anthony M. Lovell

Mr. and Mrs. Neil E. Rasmussen

Suzanne Reid

Jennifer Rossi and Ben Schenker

Megan G. Sniffin-Marinoff

James C. and Eileen B. Stokes

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Stone

Ms. Rebecca Wheatland

CAPT Lewin Wright and  

   Mrs. Sharon Greene-Wright

$1,000 - $2,499 
Anonymous (2)

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur C. Anton

Mr. and Mrs. W. Karl Baker

Bruce and Marie Blessington 

CDR and Mrs. Paul J. Brawley, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. Lalor Burdick

David and Lucie Chag

Barbara and Fred Clifford

Mr. Tom F. Cooper

Dave Corbett

CDR Leonard and Beatrice Dorrian, USCG (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin M. Faucett

Paul and Ellen Ferraro

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Fitzgerald

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. B. Frothingham, Jr.

Ms. L. Gardiner

Nicole and John Hayes

CAPT and Mrs. Thomas V. Hennessey, Jr., USN (Ret.)

Mr. Paul Holzer and Mrs. Melanie Blount

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew C. Inman

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen B. Jeffries

Carol and Dennis Kanin

Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Lagasse

Patricia and Paul Leary - Leary Mechanical, Inc.

William and Christine Martin

Mr. Frank Morse

Mr. and Mrs. Sherman Morss, Jr.

Kenneth Murphy

Ms. Sally Murphy

Mr. and Mrs. Jack O’Connor

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. O’Leary, III

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin C. Phelan

Mr. and Mrs. Heaton Robertson

Julian and Tracy Robinson

Matthew and Martha Stackpole

Mr. and Mrs. Stewart H. Steffey, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Steinberg

Mr. Neil Ungerleider

Mr. Tom Wade and Ms. Deirdre O’Connor

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Wohler

$500 - $999 
Anonymous (4)

Mr. Christopher Alberti

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Allison

Mr. Eric K. Anderson

Anthony and Hannah Artuso

Andrew and Mona Bates

Dr. and Mrs. Jeff Bauer

Brandon L. Bigelow

CAPT and Mrs. Matthew J. Bonner, USN

Joseph J. Brooks

Mr. Philip C. Chadwick, CPA

Bruce Chafee

Mr. and Mrs. Lammot Copeland, Jr.

Ms. Lee C. Costello

Robert J. Coughlin

CAPT James Deucher, USN (Ret.)*

LCDR Christopher S. Dignan, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph H. Doering, Jr.

Jim and Effie Dragon

Mr. and Mrs. George C. Eliades, Jr.

VADM George and Patricia Emery, USN (Ret.)

MAJ David F. Erff, USAFR (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Fitzpatrick

CAPT Francis H. Fox, USNR (Ret.)

Mr. Ian Alexander Fyfe

Alexander Gaston

Ms. Sherry Grancey and Mr. Gary Chag

Ms. Caryl A. Haddock

Mr. Richard H. Howe

CAPT and Mrs. James S. Little and Family

MUSEUM DONORS AND MEMBERS
Each year, friends of the Museum provide the funds necessary for day-to-day operations, educational 
programming and exhibit development through their charitable giving.  We thank the following 
donors and members for their generous support.

Caleb and Bonny Loring

Ms. Sharon P. Mainguy

Sally Mayer

The Honorable James F. McHugh, III

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mead, Jr.

Mr. Patrick B. Moscaritolo

Linda and Jerry Murphy

Paul and Jessica Mutch

BMCS Kevin M. O’Brien, USN

Mr. Stanley E. Potter

CAPT Michael Rauworth, USCGR (Ret.)

Mrs. Tracy Rich and Mr. Andres Vaart

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Roosevelt

Mr. David M. Rosen

Dr. Glen and Heather Ross

Mr. Paul D. Ross, Jr.

Jodi and Stanley Ross

Mr. Thomas Rudden and Ms. Teri Almquist

CAPT and Mrs. Peter K. Seibert

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Siegelman

Mr. David C. Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas M. Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Smyth

Mr. John D. Spooner

Dean H. Steeger

Mr. and Mrs. Monte J. Wallace

Alexander D. Washburn

Mr. and Mrs. D. Bradford Wetherell, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Yogg

$250 - $499 
Anonymous (7)

Mr. Thomas Dabney Abe

Mr. Vincent Adornato

Mr. William Ames and Ms. Cathy Stone

Mr. David R. Antes

Mr. Charles E. Bayman

Diana Bendel

Ms. Celeste Bernardo

Patricia and John Biasuzzi

Randy Brandenburg

Mr. Karl Brommer and Ms. Constance Kuzmier

Peter G. Brown

Mr. Charles Bures

Trixie Burke

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Burke

Mr. John G.L. Cabot

CAPT Sanford K. Carlisle, USN (Ret.)

CDR and Mrs. David Cashman, USN (Ret.)

Mr. Greg Chag

Melinda K. Cheston

CAPT and Mrs. Stephen D. Chubb

CAPT Michael Cicalese, USCG (Ret.)

Mr. Cory S. Colin

Mr. and Mrs. John P. Cook

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Costello

Mr. David Crane and Ms. Ruth Blodgett

Michael Creasey

CAPT Charles T. Creekman, Jr., USN (Ret.)

Mrs. and Mrs. Robert G. Crocker

Mr. and Mrs. William H. Curtis

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Decatur, Jr.

Mrs. Marianne Downie

Mr. John Doyle

Mrs. Peggy Dray

Ronald M. Egalka and Cindy Lou Gray

Steffanie and Eric Evans

Mr. Hull Fulweiler and Ms. Catherine Chute

Mr. and Mrs. Spencer Fulweiler

Mr. Frederick R. Galdi

Mr. and Mrs. C. M. Ganson, Jr.

Mr. John Garabedian

Mrs. Nancy B. Ghareeb

Captain Charles G. Gifford

Mr. and Mrs. David H. Glen

Mr. and Mrs. Justin Glenn

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Gorrie

Mr. John Griffin

Mr. Georgy Grigoriyant

Charles and Jackie Hibbard

Mrs. Diane S. Humphrey

Mr. James S. Jackson

Johns Hopkins University

Martha Kropf

Mr. and Mrs. David S. Lee

Paul Levitt

Burt and Bonnie Logan

Mr. David Loring

* deceased

Michael Blanchard



“It’s nice to still be  
learning things at 80  
and I’ve learned so much 
from this Museum.”

Mr. and Mrs. Harris MacNeill

Rashaun and Andrea Martin

MAJ Joseph F. McDonough, USMC (Ret.)

CAPT Terence A. McGinnis, USNR (Ret.)

Mr. Kevin C. McGrath

BG Joseph A. Milano

Lt. General George D. Miller

Mitra Family

Paul J. Moran

CAPT Harold E. Old, Jr., USN (Ret.)

The Honorable George O’Toole and  

   Ms. Lucy Flynn

Ms. Georgia Pappas

Julia and Fred Pfannenstiehl

Ms. Carol Pierson

Larry and Valerie Post

Mr. David J. Provencal

Rich and Jeanie Quinn

Mr. Scott Rabschnuk

Mr. and Mrs. Miguel Raffensperger

Anne Grimes Rand

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Ribner

Larry and Jan Rice

Mr. Lloyd Roenbeck

Mr. Timothy Ronda, CFA

Ms. Jane Roy

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Schild

Stephen and Iris Schnitzer

Mr. Dan Schrager

CAPT John L. Shea, USN

CDR Wil Shellenberger, USN (Ret.)

Mrs. Virginia Stevens

Congresswoman Niki Tsongas

Mr. and Mrs. Ray Voelz

Mr. Fritz Von Mering

Mr. and Mrs. Alan E. Walts

Larry Ward

Mr. David Watson

Mr. and Mrs. James O. Welch, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. White

Mr. Benjamin T. Wright

$100 - $249 
Anonymous (16)

Mr. Jon Acton

Michael J. Adam

Mrs. Charles F. Adams

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Adams

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Adams

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Ahrenstein

Mrs. Esther D. Ames

Mr. Paul J. Appel

Mr. Richard Appel

John F. Ash, SSG Ret.

Mr. David C. Bailey, Jr.

Mr. Joseph Bajorski

Mr. Russell Baker

Ms. Marilyn F. Balmer

The Banks Family

CAPT and Mrs. Robert D. Blake

Mr. Armand V. Blanchette, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Blaney

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Bobar

Ms. Alice Boelter

Dr. and Mrs. Elliot F. Bolles

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Boomhower

Mr. John F. Bowers, Jr.

Mr. Lawrence W. Boyd

Mr. and Mrs. David Brenner

CAPT and Mrs. Raymond I. Bruttomesso, Jr.

Mr. Albert and Rev. Karen Budney

Nelson S. Burbank

Capt. and Mrs. Jay C. Burgess

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew G. Butler

Mr. Thomas Buttacavoli

Mr. Philip M. Byrne

John A. Carey

Mr. Peter K. Carttar

Mr. Vincent Cerbone

Michael Cerullo

Mr. Rob Chaffee

Mrs. Charlotte C. Chang

Mr. James M. Chapman

Mrs. Phyllis L. Chapman

Mr. and Mrs. Howard A. Chatterton, Jr.

Mrs. Martha Chayet

The Cheston Family

Mr. Robert Williams Choroszajlo

Ms. Jessica Clark

Mr. Paul E. Clifford

Mr. Marc Cloutier

Mr. and Mrs. John T. Coan, Jr.

COL Joseph F. Collins, USMCR

Mr. and Mrs. James Corbitt

Col. Stuart S. Corning, Jr., USAR (Ret.)

Ms. Bonnie Cronin

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Cusack

Mr. Vincent D’Amato

Mrs. Dorothy Decker

Raymond E. Demming

Mr. and Mrs. William C. DeSisto

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Dieterich

Mr. William C. DiGiacomantonio

Mr. Carl E. Dodge, Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. John O. Dollerschell

CDR Mary H. Donahue, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. David Donovan

Mr. and Mrs. D. C. Douglass

George A. Drab, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. William G. Eads

CAPT and Mrs. Robert C. Eddy

CAPT and Mrs. Michael Edgar, USNR

Mr. and Mrs. Kirby C. Edwards

Mr. Elmer Engman

Ms. Alison Erbig

Carl and Marcy Ericson

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Esselman

Mr. John Fatigati

Mr. John Fitzgerald and Ms. Margaret St. Clair

Mr. Steven Forss

Dr. and Mrs. William M. Fowler, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Frieze

Susan and Jim Funk

Edward B. Furey, Jr.

CDR and Mrs. Robert S. Gerosa, Jr., USN

Mr. John W. Gibbons

Peter and Carol Gilson

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Gingrow

Dave and Judy Goggin

MAJ James A. Goodwin, USAR (Ret.)

Don, Sue and April Grant

Ms. Sheila M. Green

Anne and Charles* Grimes

Chief Master Sergeant John Gutermuth, USAF (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Dodd Hackman

Mr. and Mrs. Edward P. Hammond

Mr. James Hatcher

The Haven Trust

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Henebury

Ms. Pamela Hickey

CAPT James F. Hillman USNR, Ret.

Mr. Roger C. Hinman

Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Holland

Ms. Sheila Holland

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hosker & Family

Mr. Matt Houle

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Hunt

Mr. and Mrs. John Costa

Mr. Joseph J. Iovanna

Mr. Brian D. Jones

CAPT Eric C. Jones, USCG

Mr. Mitchell Jones

COL David G. Kanter, USAF (Ret.)

Mr. Michael Kearney

John and Denise Kelley

Mr. Lee W. Kelley

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Kelley, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Kiihne

Mr. Wade Knudson

Mr. and Mrs. Joe Kociubes

Ms. Gina Koprowski and Mr. John Ford

Mr. John Lamb

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Lambert

Barney M. Landry

Rita and David Lash

Mr. Steven Latham

CAPT Gresh and Nancy Lattimore

Talbet and Irma Lauter

Ms. Susanne Lavoie

Mr. Jeffrey G. Lawn

COL and Mrs. Michael A. LeSavage, USMC (Ret.)

Lewis Family

Ms. Lisa Lin

Mrs. Theodore C. Lockhart

Mr. and Mrs. Robert R. Lucic

Mr. Harvey Luedtke

Dr. James C. Mabry

Ms. Carol J. MacLeod

Mr. and Mrs. Jack MacLeod

Duncan H. Maitland

Mr. Vernon Marchal

Ron and Joyce Marten

Christopher and Kara Massey

Mr. Brian McCarthy

Mr. Stuart McDonald

Paul and Carla McDonough

David and Deborah McKay

Mr. Christopher McKee

Hugh McKenney

Mrs. Vonda Lee Meier

Mr. Frank G. Meiswinkel

Ms. Amanda Menier

Mr. Alfred Mercik

Secretary J.W. Middendorf

Ms. Diane Miller

Mrs. Priscilla P. Miller

Paula Milone-Nuzzo

Mr. Brian C. Miskell

Mr. Michael Mitchell

Ms. Kathleen Morganstein

W. Hugh M. Morton

Mr. and Mrs. John Muggeridge

Ann and Pat Murphy

Tim Murphy

Mr. Vincent M. Musto

Donald Muszynski

Mr. Robert Naething

LCDR Frank W. Nikischer, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Nolan

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Norton

CAPT and Mrs. Frank O’Beirne, Jr., USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. David F. Oberhauser

Mr. Patrick O’Connell

CAPT Charles W. O’Reilly, USN (Ret.)

Reid Oslin

Ronald L. Oswald

Mr. William W. Owens, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Pacanowski

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Palo

AC1 James Parker, USN (Ret.)

Mr. Jason Parker

Mr. Robert Pasquale

Kristina M. Patt

Trish and John Patti

Mrs. Hope M. Paulsen

Mr. Kenneth Paulsen and Mr. David Valentine



CORPORATE SUPPORT
Our corporate partners are public-spirited companies whose contributions support the high-quality exhibits 
and public programs offered by the Museum. They are important patrons who have chosen to enhance their 
communities through underwriting the Museum. Thank you!

$25,000 and above 
Liberty Mutual Insurance Company

$10,000 - $24,999 
Boston Harbor Cruises

Eaton Vance Management

Ernst & Young

Suffolk Construction Co. Inc.

The Mathworks, Inc.

TigerRisk Partners

Willis Towers Watson

$5,000 - $9,999 
Anchor Capital Advisors, LLC

Aon

Carey Realty, LLC

Deloitte LLP

Deutsche Bank Securities Inc.

JLT Re (North America) Inc.

Northern Trust

Raytheon Integrated Defense Systems

Swiss Re America Holding Corporation

$2,500 - $4,999 
B. R. Alexander & Co.

DC Beane and Associates Construction Company

Distrigas/ENGIE

IBM Corporation

J&J Contractors

Old Ironsides Energy, LLC

Walsh Brothers, Incorporated

$1,000 - $2,499 
Eaton Vance Investment Counsel

Edelstein & Company LLP

First Republic Bank

McGlynn, Clinton & Hall Insurance Agencies

New England Baptist Hospital

$500 - $999 
Boston Harbor Now, Inc.

Boston Tea Party Ships & Museum

Cambridge Savings Bank

Chubb

Eastern Salt Company, Inc.

HDR, Inc.

Leary Mechanical, Inc.

MGH Institute of Health Professions

Norel Service Co., Inc.

$250 - $499 
Colvico, Inc.

Foley Hoag LLP

Goldman Sachs

National Development

The New England Council

Sasaki Associates Inc.

$100 - $249 
Central Equipment Company

Starr Companies

CHARLESTOWN NAVY YARD PARTNERS
We collaborate closely with our partners to imagine exciting new ways to activate the Navy Yard. For more than 40 
years we have worked together to educate, engage, and empower all who visit. Thank you to the U.S. Navy, National 
Park Service, and Naval History & Heritage Command Detachment Boston; our partnership has never been stronger!

Ms. Patricia Pelletier

Robert S. Perkin

Mr. Richard Philipkoski

Mr. Eric T. Philippi

MAJ and Mrs. Donald F. Phillips

Ms. Daniel Pierce

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Piness

Ms. Carol Prince

Mr. Timothy Pryblo

Ms. Sandra Publicover

COL and Mrs. Burton C. Quist

Ms. Darcie Rae

Mr. Robert Rando

Evan Randolph, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Rauscher

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Reno

James Reynolds

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Rhoads, USN (Ret.)

Henry and Joanne Riley

Ms. Sarah Ritch

Mr. Francis W. Robinson, Jr.

CAPT Stephen B. Rock

Ms. Joyce H. Root

Ms. Janet Rountree

LTC Richard Russo, USMC

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ryan

Mr. and Mrs. Milton Ryan

Mr. and Mrs. David Salk

E. P. Saltonstall / Susan B. Saltonstall

Mr. Martin A. Samuels

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Sanders

Mr. James A. Sandham

Mr. Mark B. Schmidt

Mr. William Schorr

Mr. Roger R. Schroeder

CAPT Robert A. Scofield, USN (Ret.)

Gerry and Kathleen Scott

Mr. and Mrs. Jules B. Selden, Esq.

Ms. Nadia Sethi

Ms. Theresa J. Shaheen

CAPT Mike Sharp, USN

Mr. John C. Shea

Mr. and Mrs. Ross Sherbrooke

Mr. Philip Sheridan

Dianne and Ed Shinholser

Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Simpson

Dr. and Mrs. David Curtis Skaggs

Ann H. Skibinski

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Skole

Mr. Bill Smith

Mr. Steve B. Smith

Roger Snow and Harron Ellenson

RADM and Mrs. Roy D. Snyder, Jr., USN (Ret.)

Mr. Marc St. André

Mr. and Mrs. Barry F. Stafford

CAPT Michael J. Stapf, USNR (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Neal Stephenson

James Stergios

Mr. Jeff Stevens

Mr. William S. Stewart

Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Stoddard

Mr. Robert M. Stone

Mr. and Mrs. Shepard B. Stone

Mr. Andrew Stromberg

Mr. and Mrs. Wally Strong

Hyatt and Monica Sudano

Mr. Tim Sukimoto

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Sylor

Mr. Steven A. Tague

CDR and Mrs. John B. Tata, USNR (Ret.)

Mr. David A. Tate

Ms. Karen M. Tenney

Mr. Jim Thelander

Mr. John L. Thorndike

Mr. Brian Thornton

Mr. Frank Tierney

Robert M. Tobin

Mr. John Toomey

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew C. Torrey

Mr. Gregor Trinkaus-Randall

Mr. Joseph Urbanski

Mr. Charles M. Vadalabene

Mr. Robert G. Valin

Mr. Dick Vanaria

Ken and Barb Velten

Mr. Robert Vieira

Rear Adm E. K. Walker, Jr.

Mr. Bruce Walton

Mr. John Wargo

Mr. and Mrs. Fredrick W. Weber

Ms. Elaine Weischedel

Mr. and Mrs. Kim Weissman

Mrs. Virginia A. Welton

Mr. Michael E. Werner

Mr. Ken Westhaver

Mr. Ryan Wheeler

Rosemary George White

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Williams

Mr. Nathaniel S. Wilson

CDR Brian & Mrs. Laura Wippermann

Ms. Linda Wiseman

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Woislaw

Virginia Steele Wood

Mr. David C. Wright

Mr. James Wurzel

Mr. Harold Zald

Chet Zegler

Mr. Charles Zellmer

Ms. Dory Zwart



GIFTS-IN-KIND
Many companies and individuals choose to support the Museum by providing goods/services either free of charge 
or at a significant discount. Such in-kind support helps offset the cost of running many of our events, resulting in 
greater revenue to fund our educational programming.

$50,000 and above 
Google

$10,000 - $49,999 
Boston Public Library

$2,500 - $9,999 
M.J. Benson

Mrs. Peggy Dray

Fairmont Hotels

Mrs. L. Phippen Ogilby

$1,000 - $2,499 
Mr. Greg M. Cooper

Peggy Gyulai

JetBlue

PEAK Event Services

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Regan

Salt Water Events

$500 - $999 
Boston Harbor Cruises 

William Martin

Privateer Rum

$250 - $499 
Simon Pearce

Dean Steeger

 
$100 - $249 
Alex Bellinger

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Benson

Boston Red Sox 

Liliana M. Gutierrez and Daniel H. Kaufman

Lois Siegelman

COMMODORES
The Commodores Fund provides the Museum with the resources to purchase rare books, manuscript material, 
photographs, blueprints, and artifacts related to “Old Ironsides.” Every item the Museum acquires gives us important 
information about Constitution’s past. As special friends of the Museum, Commodores enjoy select benefits.

$5,000 and above
Hon. Paul William Garber and  

   Hon. Philip C. Garber

Mr. Anthony M. Lovell

Susan and Lewis Rapaport

John W. and Jeanne M. Rowe

Mr. and Mrs. G. West Saltonstall

Mr. Taylor B. Wagenseil

William H. White

$100 - $4,999 
Anonymous (2)

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Allen

Mr. John G. Bachman

Diana Bendel

Patricia and John Biasuzzi

Mr. Albert and Rev. Karen Budney

Mr. and Mrs. James W. Colgan

Ms. Lee C. Costello

Robert J. Coughlin

Mr. and Mrs. John Curtis

CAPT James Deucher, USN (Ret.)*

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph H. Doering, Jr.

CDR Leonard and Beatrice Dorrian, USCG (Ret.)

VADM George and Patricia Emery, USN (Ret.)

Mark and Dottye Foxon

Alexander Gaston

Deborah L. Harrington and Richard Renaud

Barry and Lane Hoffman

Liliana M. Gutierrez and Daniel H. Kaufman

James and Jeanne Kras

Dr. Catherine C. Lastavica

Patricia and Paul Leary - Leary Mechanical, Inc.

Drew Ley and Carol Searle

Mr. David Loring

CDR Tyrone G. Martin, USN (Ret.)

Sally Mayer

CAPT Terence A. McGinnis, USNR (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Sherman Morss, Jr.

Donald Muszynski

Reid Oslin

Mr. W. H. Painter

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Piness

Anne Grimes Rand

Katharine H. Selle and Family

Megan G. Sniffin-Marinoff

Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Steinberg

Barbara A. Syer

Marston Watson

THE SALTONSTALL LEGACY SOCIETY
The Saltonstall Legacy Society for naval and maritime heritage is the Museum’s planned giving program. 
Planned gifts help us preserve and promote the values of courage, creativity, and commitment embodied 
by USS Constitution.

Mr. John H. Abbott

Mr. David D. Corbett

Ms. Lee Costello

Mr. Spencer Dayton

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. B. Frothingham, Jr.

Hon. Paul William Garber and  

   Hon. Philip C. Garber

Ms. Caryl Haddock

Gary Kearney, MD

Mr. Thomas A. Kershaw

Mr. Leonard LaPorta, Jr.

COL Andrew J. Ley, USMCR, (Ret.)

CDR Tyrone G. Martin, USN (Ret.)

Mr. Paul McDonough

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Mulattieri

Mr. Stanley E. Potter

Mr. Kenneth R. Rossano

* deceased

FOUNDATION AND GOVERNMENT SUPPORT
The USS Constitution Museum is extremely grateful for the support it receives from local and national foundations.  
These grants are highly competitive and support general operating expenses and specific program initiatives.

$250,000 and above
Institute of Museum and Library Services

John J. & Mary R. Schiff Foundation

National Parks of Boston

$100,000 - $249,999 
Massachusetts Cultural Council

$25,000 - $99,999
The Ellison Foundation

Caleb Loring, Jr. and Rosemary M. Loring 1997     

   Charitable Lead Trust

National Endowment for the Humanities

National Park Service

Quonochontaug Foundation

Yawkey Foundation II

$10,000 - $24,999 
Josephine M. and Rita C. Mastracci  

   Charitable Fund

Schrafft Charitable Trust

$5,000 - $9,999 
Charlestown Impact Fund

City of Boston

The Helen G. Hauben Foundation

Highland Street Foundation

The Tazewell Foundation

$2,500 - $4,999 
Albert O. Wilson Foundation

Boston Cultural Council

Cambridge Savings Bank

Massachusetts Port Authority

$1,000 - $2,499 
Boston Marine Society

Frank M. Barnard Foundation

The MacPherson Fund, Inc.

The Rice Family Charitable Foundation

$250 - $499 
The Boston Foundation

GIFTS TO THE COLLECTION
The USS Constitution Museum houses the largest collection of USS Constitution-related objects, including a  
wide range of artifacts and records that span over 220 years. These generous donors encompass our dedication  
to collecting, preserving, and sharing the legacy of America’s Ship of State for generations to come.

Mr. Larry Cox

Ms. Kelly Dinan

Ms. Diane P. Edelen

VADM George Emery, USN (Ret.)

Mr. Robert A. Fricke

Hon. Paul William Garber and  

   Hon. Philip C. Garber

Mr. John C. Havice

Mr. Robert Jones

Mr. Edward McManus

Mr. Robert Merry

Mr. James Shaw

Ms. Abby Chew Williams
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